[bookmark: _GoBack]Good afternoon, Councilmembers. My name is Najma Osman, and I am the Community Organizer for the Washington Chapter of the Council on American Islamic Relations, the largest Muslim Civil Rights organization in Seattle, King County, and the State.  CAIR Washington is dedicated to promoting strong antidiscrimination policies and working to address the systemic inequalities that so often leave Muslim and immigrant communities with far greater burdens when seeking economic opportunity. Today, we would like to thank the King County Council for acknowledging one such burden and ask you to pledge your support in the fight for financial inclusion.  
Since 2001, banks have consistently used the Patriot Act as cover to deny bank accounts to small, independent money transfer operators, to Muslim nonprofits and businesses, and to individual U.S. citizens. The accounts are either denied or closed, under the Islamophobic and deeply   discriminatory assumption that these accounts pose a financial and auditing risk to the bank, though none of these assumptions are supported by data. The only characteristics all of these groups share, is that they are Muslim.    
In King County, and across the Puget Sound region, many Muslim community members rely on money transfer operators to send remittances to family members and loved ones living abroad to use for food, water, shelter, and education. Many of the same community members that rely most on these remittance services are of the same nationalities impacted by the Islamophobic Muslim Ban.  Locally, the Abu Bakr Islamic Center, the largest Somali mosque in King County, has had their accounts closed suddenly and without explanation, after a 10 year banking relationship. They are not the only Muslim organization locally to have suffered from this issue.  
We are commenting today because this is a local issue. It is a public safety issue. But more importantly, it is an issue that the State of Washington can address with State chartered banks. But to make this campaign effective, we need the support of the County with the largest Muslim population in the State. In this social and political moment where many of us are reflecting on the ways that we uphold systemic racism, we are so grateful for the Council’s consideration today, and ask that the King County Council pledge its support in our effort to reform this policy to promote greater community safety and financial inclusion.  
Thank you.

